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Newsletter 

 

 Details of first event in the ‘new’ Village Hall ….’Quiz Night’ 
 News of coming Jubilee Celebration events in the village 
 Return of Curtains Up with their ‘Big 70s Night In’! 
 And much more 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Parish website;  
http://wetheringsettcumbrockford.onesuffolk.net/home/ 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS  ~  Sue Stannard               01449 767752 

CHURCH WARDENS ~ Michael Churchill                      01449 768869 
                                    ~ Edward Gordon-Hall                 07780 495851 

WETHERINGSETT V C PRIMARY SCHOOL                   01449 766215 
Executive Headteacher  ~  Lynne Golding 

Head of School ~ Samantha Sheeran    Chair of Governors ~ Jo Pitt 

PARISH TREE WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred               01728 860482 

TOWNLANDS TRUST ~  Lynne Cockerton                    01728 862001 

PARISH FOOTPATH WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred     01728 860482 

RSPCA  Suffolk E & Ips branch ~ Ian Hendry               01449 767747 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE ~ Reporting, Info or Enquiries   101 

MENDLESHAM HEALTH CENTRE                                  01449 767722 

NEWSLETTER  ~  Editor, Cally Buch                             01449 766417 

                          ~  Adverts/Invoicing, Bernie Grindlay  07745 503967              

                          ~  Distribution, Sue & Eddie Payne      01449 767794  

           Email    ~  wetheringsettnews@gmail.com  

DISCLAIMER 
All adverts are placed in good faith, and the publishers cannot undertake 
responsibility for work carried out. 
The opinions expressed in articles are not necessarily those of the editor.  We cannot 
be held responsible for the accuracy of material submitted for publication; however, 
we reserve the right to refuse inclusion; to edit or amend as we think appropriate.   
The newsletter is produced in good faith but errors and omissions may occur during 
the process of production.  Please let us know if this is the case so that any errors 
may be corrected in future editions. 

Contributions from the village community for inclusion in the newsletter 

are welcomed 

Deadline for copy 15th of every month 
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Cally (Editor) 

Welcome to the April issue of 
your Newsletter 

 

April—famous for its showers that 
bring forth May’s flowers! 

Now it really feels as though we can 
glimpse the summer ahead ...the days are lighter and so feel longer, 
and the gardeners amongst us can really get cracking with all the 

work that needs to be done. 

A very late Easter this year and the Sunday 
service at Wetheringsett All Saints Church - on 
17th - is at 10:30am  

This month two years ago, 
as Covid bit down - the 
newsletter contained 
notices of many cancelled 
village events.  Happily, in 

this issue, there is news of many village events 
to look forward to:  Yoga has started again and 
the prospect of a new craft group starting, as well as all the village 
celebrations for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 
 Have an enjoyable month, 

Quote of the month ~ 

The first of April is the day we remember what we are the 

other 364 days of the year. 

Mark Twain 

Memories of a Village Resident 
Unfortunately - due to a bout of Covid (mine!) - I was unable to speak to 
Iris this month and so there is no new article about her early life in 
Wetheringsett for you to read.  Given that all is well we should have 
something from Iris in the next issue. 
 

Do you have any memories of your life in the village that you would like 
to share?  Please contact the editor—details opposite. 
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Advertise 
your 

business  

HERE! 
See page 31 for 

details 
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Lost the quiz by using the wrong pencil to fill in the answers. 

It just wasn’t 2B.  
 

One of my friends didn’t show up for the village quiz, so we 
called a statistician we know to make up the numbers. 
 

Question at the pub quiz: “Can you name a race of French 

speaking people from an Island in the Mediterranean.” I said 

“Corsican.” Team mate said “Go on then”        

Village Quiz 
Opening Event at Wetheringsett Village Hall 

Saturday 23rd April 7pm 

Come and join us on St George’s day evening for our 

rearranged village quiz 

Tickets £10.00 per person including a light supper 

Please bring your own liquid  

refreshment….wine, beer, squash…. 

Teams of up to 6 people,  

come in a group or join a team on the night 

Raffle, and a prize for the winning team 
Tickets from Sue (01449 767752) or Rachel (01449 767781) 

All proceeds to the Village Hall fund 

Please advise of any food allergies when ordering 

tickets 
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By the time you read this, some of you will hopefully have visited the 
Hall and seen the work that has been done. 
The project followed on from a meeting in the Village Hall some two 
years ago when the question was asked, do we refurbish the Hall or 
build a new one? This sounds straightforward, but history has an impact 
on the answer. The Village Hall is a registered charity, its origins go back 
to 1921. The Parish Council own the lease on the Hall, and the Village 
Hall Committee are responsible for finding the money to maintain it. 
Over the years the Parish Council has been pleased to support the 
primary school, firstly with the education department and now with the 
MAT (Multi Academy Trust responsible for the school) with regards to 
school use of the hall during term time. The hall has also fostered good 
relationships with the Church for Harvest Suppers and with the Middy, 
taking part in its activities. It has remained a solid asset for the benefit 
of the whole Parish, as every Village Hall should be. 
The closure of the Hall through the COVID pandemic provided us with 
the opportunity to update the hall and a huge thank you is owed to the 
small team of individuals who have worked to make refurbishment a 
reality. There was a “windfall” moment, when a tree fell on the roof 
(thankfully no one was hurt), and the insurance claim paid for a new 
roof and the removal of hazardous asbestos;  cont. on next page 

Village Hall News 
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Village Hall News cont. 

an individual made an incredibly generous donation, which allowed the 
south wall to be rebuilt, Councillor Andrew Stringer advised about local 
grant applications from Suffolk County Council, which facilitated 
redecoration and replacement windows and the Townsland Trust made 
a loan for the floor replacement.  In addition, local people wielded 
paint brushes, and sanders, rebuilt the stage and cleared debris from 
past years.  The Village Hall Committee bought 60 new chairs. This was 
truly a “patchwork “of help. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There will always be other things we could have done, but we hope you 
will agree that the Village Hall now looks fit for purpose and  will 
provide a space for village activities in years to come.  
Special thanks must go to Mike Pease, for overseeing the project and 
to the members of the Village Hall Committee, past and present, who 
have risen to the challenge of keeping it running. 
Going forward, funds are low and we need to raise money to ensure 
the Hall’s future. Our running costs are due to rise with the projected 
increase in electricity, and our main income is from rentals and 
community fund raising events. So, if you have a family event, please 
think of our Hall as a venue. If you have an idea for an event or a club 
this space could suit your needs.  
The Village Hall accounts will be made available to the next Parish 
Council Meeting and we welcome interest from any parishioner who 
would like to get involved in the future. 
 

The Village Hall Committee 
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Portraiture, model portfolios 

Commercial/Industrial Photography 

email: stenningphotographic@gmail.com 

www.michael-stenning.format.com 

Stenning Photographic 
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Curtains Up 

Presents 

The Big 70s Night In 
Saturday 25th June 

Step back to a nostalgic evening from the 70s 

Including classic Comedy Sketches  of the time 

Well known 70’s music 

Tickets £10  ~ to include a light supper 
Please bring your own drinks 

There will also be a Raffle on the evening 
 

To Pre-book please call 01449 767752 
(NB Tickets will NOT be available on the night) 

6:45 for a 7:15 Prompt Start 
 

We look forward to seeing you there 
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Middy Café 
Now open to the local community on Wednesday and 

Saturday mornings 9am—1pm (when the railway volunteers are 
there) plus Friday evenings 6 to 9pm; all for tasty take-aways! 
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I would like to start a new daytime craft group for adults, frequency 
depends on demand but probably on a Tuesday or Wednesday either 
fortnightly or monthly [10-12.30 OR 13.30-16.00] 
I can accommodate a maximum of 6 crafters in my purpose built craft 
studio in Wetheringsett. Bring along your current project or make use of 
my extensive collection of paper crafting equipment and materials or a 
variety of other crafts. All skill levels welcome. Unfortunately the 
studio is not wheelchair accessible and there are a few small steps to 
negotiate. 
This is an ideal opportunity to make new friends and develop new skills 
A small contribution of £3 per session would help towards the cost of 
materials and refreshments. 
If you are interested please contact Hilary at greenhils2911@gmail.com 
stating your first and second choice of day and time. Thank you 

April 1st—All Fools Day 
To this day the BBC Panorama broadcast  on April 1st 
1957, remains one of the most famous and popular 
April Fool's Day hoaxes of all time.  It is also believed 
to be the first time the medium of television was used 
to stage an April Fool's Day hoax.  

The BBC told viewers that there had 
been “an exceptionally heavy spaghetti 
crop in Switzerland that year, due in 
part to “the virtual disappearance of 
the spaghetti weevil.” 
The Swiss Spaghetti Harvest hoax 
generated an enormous response. 
Hundreds of people phoned the BBC 
wanting to know how they could grow 
their own spaghetti tree. To this 
query the BBC diplomatically replied, 
"Place a sprig of spaghetti in a tin of tomato sauce and hope 
for the best." ! 

mailto:greenhils2911@gmail.com
http://www.bbc.com/
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Michael Brame 

60 Pretyman Avenue, Bacton, IP 14 4NY 

“A” rated UPVC windows, doors and conservato-
ries with ‘A’ rated installation ‘C’ rated prices 

Complete replacement of fascias, soffits, guttering 
and downpipes 

Needing quotes for any of the above? 

Contact Michael on  

01449 781533   mob. 07931 784470 

Deer slot 

 

B O O S T   Y O U R   W E L L B E I N G   W I T H   Y O G A 

Whether you are an athlete or an absolute beginner, why not try it for 
yourself? Discover the Yogaways to increase your flexibility, build 
strength, improve your balance, breathe more effectively, feel calmer, 
and have fun. You don’t need to be able to reach your toes! 

Classes every Wednesday evening at Wetheringsett Village Hall 
6.30pm start 

If you are interested in coming along, please contact me for further 
details: -  

Amanda Wearing.  Telephone: 01449 711674;   
Email: atwearing@yahoo.co.uk 

mailto:atwearing@yahoo.co.uk
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 Wetheringsett​ ​Church​ ​of​ ​England​ ​Primary ​ ​School 

office@wvcpschool.com

01449​ ​766215​

The launch of our new website  
We have been working behind the scenes to update our website to make it easier for 
parents to access information. You are also able to contact us through the website using 
the email address. In future newsletters, letters and general information such as dates 
can be accessed here https://www.wetheringsett.suffolk.sch.uk/  
 

Twitter  
We have also got a Twitter page (link on our website) which you can follow to keep up 
with what has been happening in school. Please follow us!  
 

Young writer’s competition  
A massive congratulations to Hollie, Frankie, Lexie and Kieran in KS1 for having their 
acrostic poems selected to be published in this year's Young writer’s poetry book. 
 

World book day  
World book day was a great success and the 
children thoroughly enjoyed the range of 
activities. The older children loved reading to the 
younger children during the story cafe. The 
children design wooden spoon characters and 
three children were selected to go through to the 
DMAT competition. William Austin-Wells with his 
butterfly from Monkey puzzle, Lexie Hawes for 
Bella from Beauty and the beast and Josie Corlett 
with The Grinch.  

 
 

Science week  
The children have had a fantastic week 
learning about growth within Science.  
 

 
 
 
 

Comic Relief 
Well done to all the children for raising money for 
Comic relief. We raised a fabulous £22.80 

https://www.wetheringsett.suffolk.sch.uk/
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WETHERINGSETT cum BROCKFORD 

Platinum Jubilee Celebration 
 

 

 
 

 

 

PLEASE COME AND JOIN US  

- all welcome for Celebration tea and cakes 

Toast the health of Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II 
With a glass of wine or beer from our local  

HUMBER DOUCY BREWERY 

Competition for the best 

crown, music from the 70 

years of the Queen’s reign, 

Jubilee raffle and much more! 

SAVE THE DATE 

Help and ideas welcome  

please contact Sue Stannard on 01449 767752 

Friday 
June 3rd  

2pm to 5pm 

At the 

Village Hall                
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Platinum Jubilee Flower Festival 
Friday 3rd June 10:00am - 2:00pm   

All Saint’s Church, Wetheringsett 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to celebrate the Platinum Jubilee by filling the church 

with 70 flower arrangements 

Take inspiration from your favourite decade of the Queen’s reign 
Maybe use a photo of you in that decade or with a Rubik’s Cube from 

the 1980s, or flowers in a pair of platform shoes from the 1970s  
The arrangements can be big or small, extravagant or simple. 

 

Tea, Coffee and Cakes 
Join us for tea and coffee 

before the afternoon’s 
celebrations at the Village Hall 

starting at 2:00pm 
If you would like to make an arrangement please contact: - 

Elizabeth Aldred on 01728 860482 or 
Emma Morris on 01449 766117 

Or email:  emma.morris@wvcpschool.com 
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Wetheringsett cum Brockford Parish Council 
Report on the meeting held Monday 7th March 2022  

 

Village Hall – Cllr Pease was pleased to report the refurbishment work was now 
complete and as reported in the last magazine, huge thanks were recorded to 
Cllr Pease for leading the project.  Photographs showing progress of the work can 
be seen on the Wetheringsett Parish Council website.   It is hoped the renovation 
work will now attract much wider use of the hall from the community and 
outside the parish.    
Platinum Celebrations – Friday 3 June 2022, 2pm – 5pm -  Cllr Mrs Leech gave a 
report on progress for the Celebration, a grand Tea Party at the Village Hall and 
on the field and will also include a Flower Festival at the Church on the same day 
between 10am – 2pm.   All parishioners welcome. 
Neighbourhood Plan – a report on progress was received.  The Working Group 
are working on the first full draft Plan.  When complete the draft will be sent to 
Mid Suffolk District Council for their informal comments. Pending comments 
from Mid Suffolk the next consultation with parishioners should be held end of 
April/early May.   A draft of the Plan should be available for Parish Council 
comments during April.   Thanks were recorded to the Working Group for their 
work on the Plan to date – this will be an important document reflecting 
parishioners views for the future of the village. 
Storm Eunice – the village sign was blown over as a result of the storm on 18 
February resulting in a crack in the artwork.  The sign is in the process of being 
restored. 
Play Area – Cllr Barry Lacey is progressing improvement works in the play area – 
removal of the sleepers and replacement with a grassed slope  and replacement 
of the bark chippings under the climbing frame.   These will hopefully all be 
complete over the next few weeks. 
Grass cutting – members were pleased to hear the grass contractor has agreed 
to carry on cutting the cemetery and play area again this year.   As last year, 
there will be a No Mow May in the cemetery to enable the wild flowers to 
bloom.  There will be at least four grass cuts and a strim over the grass cutting 
season. 

Date of next meeting: Monday 4 April 2022, 7pm at the Village Hall. 
Please note:   The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 9 May 2022, 

7pm at the Village Hall. 
Reports will be received from Community Groups in the village. 

All Parishioners welcome to attend and may take part in the meeting during 
the Public Session. 

The meeting will be followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting 
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Mid-Suffolk 
Light Railway  

Museum 
01449 766899 

www.mslr.org.uk 
Brockford Station, 

Wetheringsett, IP14 5PW 
 
 

The Middy wins Award 
On 26th February 2022 the Heritage Railway Association’s Morgan 
Preservation Award was presented to the Mid-Suffolk Light Railway  
The award is for the complete restoration of the Fowler diesel 
mechanical locomotive built for the Shredded Wheat Company in 1934. 

 

The locomotive was used at the 
Welwyn Garden City Shredded 
Wheat Factory which was closed 
in 2007. 
 

It was rescued from dereliction 
by Mr. Tony Goff and restored to 
operational health by Neal and 
Nigel Davis who are volunteers 
and members of the Middy. 

 
The award was presented by Mr. 

Steve Oates, Chief Executive Officer of 
the Heritage Railway Association. 

  
 
 

Easter Steam Up 
The first major weekend opening of 2022 will be the Easter Steam Up  

17th & 18th April 
For further information on our 2022 opening plans please 

visit www.mslr.org.uk 

http://www.mslr.org/
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Woofles of Wetheringsett 

It’s a Dog’s Life  
Hello everyone  …. 
March was quite busy in our 
household. It was Mum’s birthday - a 
significant one I’m led to believe. 
Anyway, there was lots of activity as 

visitors were coming for the weekend.  
Now as you know, I like visitors…new people to play with , 
cuddle up to and scrounge treats from…win, win!  
One of the visitors was a small person. In the past I’ve 
disgraced myself when little people have visited by pinching 
their cuddly toys. They don’t seem to understand that things 
like that are fair game for dogs, especially dogs like me! As I’ve 
said before… if I want it it’s mine!  
However with all the excitement I was able to investigate a 
couple of handbags left on the floor and spent a happy few 
minutes tearing up tissues before I was discovered.  
Later the small person and myself were taken for a walk (I’m 
not convinced either of us really wanted to go).  It was a bit 
wet and muddy but we both found plenty of fun things to do 
and came home soggy and muddy.  For one horrible moment   
I thought I might end up in the bath like he did, but it seemed 
a good rub down with a towel did for me!  
Having little people around is fun…they are always keen to 
play endless games of throw, don’t take up too much room on 
the sofa and are guaranteed to drop bits of tasty stuff.  Once 
again  ….win, win! 
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TAYLORMADE KITCHENS 
BEDROOMS  ~  BATHROOMS 

Professional, Meticulous Installations or supply only 
 

Tel: 01728 860856   Mob: 07860 602317  ~  taylormadekitchens.neil@gmail.com 

Traditional to Ultramodern 
 

Standard sizes or Bespoke 
(Plywood carcase option) 
 

Graite,Quartz,Timber,Corian 
or Laminate worktops 
 

Most makes of appliances 
 

Built-in wardrobes 
 

Large range of bathroom  
suites and showers 
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Dates for the Diary 
April 
Friday 1st  All fools’ Day 
Friday 15th Good Friday 
Sunday 17th Easter Sunday 
17th & 18th First steam up at the Middy 
Saturday 23rd Village Quiz at the Village Hall 

Debenham & District 

Need help with 
your PC? 

Friendly advice & training  

Repairs & upgrades 

No fix, no fee 
Windows – Web – Email 

Microsoft Word & Excel expert 

Home network – WiFi  – TV links 

At your Home or Business 

Phone Chris on  
0757 069 5279 

email: info@ubestree.co.uk 
www.ubestree.co.uk 

 
 

ADMINISTRATION, 
BOOKKEEPING and  
ACCOUNTING SERVICE 
 

Sales and Purchase Ledger, 
Cashflow, Payroll. 
Maintaining Customer &  
Supplier’s  Accounts (care & queries) 
No job too small 
 

Contact June Weir  on: - 
(M)  07917 570 280 
(E )   cookj101@yahoo.co.uk 

I am looking for land to rent on a long-term 

basis for my two horses.   

Minimum of 3 acres. 

Can you help please? 

Contact Lorraine on   

   7872 552 231 
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ALL  SAINTS  CHURCH 
WETHERINGSETT-CUM-BROCKFORD 

 

Coffee Mornings   

Wednesdays 10:30—12:00 

with the usual scrummy spread 
 

Short Morning Prayers precede coffee mornings 

at 10.00am in the  hospitality area 

The Wetheringsett-Cum-Brockford Church and Town Estate  

  ARE YOU IN NEED? 
 Are you struggling to pay for transport to school, college or 

for hospital appointments? 
 Are you unable to pay all your bills for services e.g. heating 

or electricity? 
 Would you benefit from a piece of medical equipment or 

therapy? 
 Do you need an essential piece of equipment for school, 

college or university? 
 Do you run a community group? 
 

If the answer is yes, you may be eligible to apply for funds from the 
charity. We were set up to help the church, school and those in need 
living in the Parish of Wetheringsett-Cum-Brockford. 

You can apply for funds in writing to: 
Clerk of Wetheringsett Townlands Trust, 23 High Street, Debenham, 

IP14 6QL 
Or via email to: wetheringsettcttrust@gmail.com 

 

Please give a brief outline of your need and the amount you are 
applying for. Where possible please provide quotes. We may not be 
able to cover the whole amount, as the funds need to be divided 
equally, but may be able to contribute towards the cost 
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Ring: JASON 07791 339432 

JASON HAS LOGS FOR 
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The Cedars Pool  

Having had a few weeks of inactivity, the 
temperature is back to 84F and lessons are again 
taking place, as well as regular swimmers returning. For those wishing to 
swim in 2022, we are now taking registrations;  
please email  

tonyalston@hotmail.com for details. 

We currently have some colourful jigsaw puzzles 
for sale at £5 each.  

 

 

 

 

Of course we also have lots of  Books plus DVDs, as well as WiFi, 
Computers, Printing/photocopying/scanning, A4 Laminating, 
CDs, audiobooks, downloadable music/audiobooks/ebooks, 
free reservations, drinks for sale.  

The room is available for hire outside opening hours. 

Opening hours: 
   Tuesday: 0930am – 1300pm    Wednesday : 1500  – 1930pm 
    Saturday: 0900am – 1300pm    Sunday: 1200 – 1600pm 

 

Friends of Debenham Library 

Facebook:  @DebenhamLibraryFriends 
Email: debenham.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk   

School Corner, Debenham IP14 6PL 

(next to the Primary School)  
Tel: 01728 861940       
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BEV & KIRSTY  
 

FORMERLEY CURL UP & DYE 
 
 

WE ARE BOTH FULLY QUALIFIED WITH OVER 40 
 

 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE BETWEEN US 
 

PROFESSIONAL ADVICE AND PERSONAL  ATTENTION  
IN ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING 

 

PERMS: COLOURS: HI-LITES:  
CASUAL PUT-UPS WEDDING HAIR: RESTYLES Etc 

 

F O R  A L L  T H E  F A M I L Y  A T  U N B E A T A B L E  P R I C E S  
 

EAR PIERCING AVAILABLE 
 

EASY OFF ROAD PARKING 
 

ALL DEBIT/CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED   
GIFT VOUCHERS AVAILABLE 

 

FOR ALL ADVICE AND APPOINTMENTS  
  

CALL US ON 01449 766977 
 

OR VISIT US AT  
 

Ropers Farm, Church Road, Mendlesham, IP14 5SF 
 

www.hairstudioatmendlesham.co.uk 
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D.I.ALSTON Ltd     the cedars     BROCKFORD 
20ft Containers for self storage: 

£100/month inc VAT  
 

We can also store your caravan on hardstanding. 
Enquiries:  07788 974169 

To let: 

Offices and Workshops  ALSO   

Holiday  Accommodation  
at Brockford  Railway Siding    

Tel: 01449 766231 

tonyalston@hotmail.com 

 

Do you have anything ‘to say’?  Any thoughts you would like to 
share with the rest of us— or just something you would like to  

‘get off your chest’ 
Please send your thoughts about any of the articles in the news-
letter - or any other matter, to wetheringsettnews@gmail.com 

 

(Please refer to  Disclaimer on page 2) 

mailto:tonyalston@hotmail.com
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Ipswich Mobile Library Route 7 
   

7H Brockford St  Old Griffin  1245 – 1300 

7I Wetheringsett  Hockey Hill  1405 – 1420 

7J Wetheringsett  Wetherup St  1430 – 1445 

7K Wetheringsett  Park Green  1450 – 1505 
Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk 

Telephone: 01473 263838 
Calling every 4 weeks on Thursdays 

 

Next visit: Thursday 14th April 

 ADVERTISING RATES  
for the Wetheringsett-Cum-Brockford Newsletter 

 

A5 Full Page         11 Issues  - £ 100.00   5 Issues  -  £  50.00 
A5 Half Page         11 Issues  - £   50.00   5 Issues  -  £  25.00 
A5 Quarter Page        11 Issues  - £   40.00   5 Issues -  £  20.00 
Back cover         11 Issues  - £ 150.00   5 Issues -  £  75.00 

 

 RING Bernie Grindlay on 07745 503967 
bernadette.grindlay@sky.com  

     WE WELCOME NEW ADVERTISERS    

 

Swimming Lessons 

Private one-to-one swimming lessons nr Wetheringsett 

For all ages and abilities 

30 min sessions 

Available on weekday evenings and weekends  

Experienced, STA Qualified, CRB checked and Insured 

Call 07910 376 906 or  

Email theswimteacher@yahoo.com for details 

mailto:help@suffolklibraries.co.uk?subject=Mobile%20library%20enquiry
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I love live music and now that restrictions 

have lifted, I’m keen to start going to 
events again. I’ve booked tickets for some 
gigs over the next few months, but I’m still 
a little worried. I can’t quite believe things 
are fully back to normal. What will happen 

if restrictions come back in?  

It’s understandable to be feeling apprehensive when there’s been so much change, 
and knowing your rights will help you deal with anything unexpected. 

If you’ve got tickets to an event which goes ahead, but you change your mind 
about going or realise you’re no longer able to go, you have no legal right to a 
refund. However, if the event is cancelled, your right to a refund will depend on 
how you bought the ticket. 

If you booked through an official seller and the organiser cancels, moves, 
reschedules, or makes the event behind closed doors, you should get a refund. This 
is true even if it’s cancelled due to a government ban on large events. If this 
happens, contact the official seller to find out how you can get a refund. 

If you bought your ticket from a ticket-reselling website, your refund will depend 
on the site's terms and conditions. If you’re worried about the event being 
cancelled, it’s a good idea to look at the terms and conditions before booking. 

If you bought from a private seller, unfortunately it’s unlikely you’ll be able to 
recover your money, even if the event is cancelled or rescheduled. We recommend 
contacting the seller to see what they can do. 

Ahead of any events you’ve booked, keep checking the information from the 
official seller or organiser to make sure you know straight away about any updates, 
like changes to the date or cancellations.                                                               
Another thing to be aware of is that scammers exploit these situations for their 
own benefit. If your event is cancelled and anyone - whether it’s a person or a 
company - offers their services to try to recover money on your behalf, be 
suspicious. Make sure that you're aware of the signs of a potential scam and always 
be on the lookout. 
Citizens Advice Mid Suffolk can provide advice on this or any other issue, including 
debt, employment, benefits and family law.  You can contact them on 01449 
676060 or use the contact form at midsuffolkcab.org.uk/contact-us.  For more 
information and our opening hours go to midsuffolkcab.org.uk. 
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MPD TANKS LTD 
 

 

 

 

 

Steel and Plastic oil tanks installed  

Fully Insured     

Telephone: - 

Mendlesham 
01449 767820 
          07708 395 889 
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Advertise 
your 

business  

HERE! 
See page 31 for 

details 

Wetheringsett Manor School 

 
 
 

This term has flown by and there has been lots going on at 
Wetheringsett Manor. Notably, we have had lots of charity events 

such as one pupil performing a play for the whole school. This 
went towards a total of £500 for a Cancer research charity which 

had been organised by another pupil and was presented to Cancer 
Research UK during the last week of term.  

We would like to wish everyone a good break at Easter. 

If you require further information call: -  
01449 703935 
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WETHERINGSETT PARISH COUNCILLORS 

mailto:broadoaksuffolk@googlemail.com
mailto:tonyalston@hotmail.com
mailto:sally.lacey@btconnect.com
mailto:greenhils2911@gmail.com
mailto:rachelleech67@btinternet.com
mailto:clairehestcourt@gmail.com
mailto:equine.nutrition1972@gmail.com
mailto:lynne.cockerton@btopenworld.com
mailto:Andrew.Stringer@midsuffolk.gov.uk
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